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CECIL COUNTY, MARYLAND 
     DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE 
 

FISCAL IMPACT NOTE 
 
         
 
 

 
 

SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION 
 

SPONSOR: Council President at the request of the County Executive 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 50-2020 – Supplemental Appropriation – Fund Balance – Cecil College Transportation 
Training Facility 
 

SYNOPSIS:  A Resolution to amend the Annual Budget and Appropriation Ordinance for Cecil County, Maryland 
for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2021 in order to provide Cecil College additional General Fund expenditure 
appropriation authority in the amount of $85,000. The additional expenditure authority will provide the 
necessary funding to relocate Cecil College’s transportation training facility and operational grounds to a 
different location on the property owned by the Bainbridge Development Corporation. 

 
 

FISCAL IMPACT SUMMARY:  The approval of this resolution will have a negative net fiscal impact of $85,000.  
The resolution seeks funding from the budget stabilization fund to provide the necessary funds to Cecil College 
so they can move the training facility to another location on the Bainbridge site.  

 
 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 
 

The Bainbridge Development Council (BDC) has given notice to Cecil College that they must move their 
transportation training facility.   The BDC has offered the College another location on the Bainbridge site to 
use for their transportation training program.   
 

 
Future site of Cecil College Transportation Training Facility 
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In order to move the program to the new location, the College has advised the County it will need to address 
the following: 
 

 
 
 
The College has developed the following budget for the relocation: 
 

 
 

The BDC has determined the current site of the transportation training facility is the best place for 
development of the site to start.  The location is the flattest largest parcel of all of Bainbridge.  Moving the 
facility is the first step in making the development of Bainbridge a reality.    
 


